
Agenda No.   729 

REPORT 

Accept bid of Moore Excavation, Inc., for the 2020 Local Improvement 
Districts Project for $2,086,807  (Procurement Report - Bid No. 
00001493) 

September 16, 2020 

TO THE COUNCIL: 

Council approved Ordinances 188211, 188494 and 188997 on 
January 25, 2017, June 28, 2017 and June 06, 2018, 
respectively, for Procurement Services to competitively solicit 
the 2020 Local Improvement Districts Project in accordance 
with PCC 5.34. The Chief Procurement Officer has advertised 
and received bids for Bid Number 00001493 on behalf of the 
Portland Bureau of Transportation (PBOT) with a project 
construction estimate of $2,516,687.11.  PBOT rated the 
project estimate confidence level as low. 

Bids were opened on July 14, 20, and Ten (10) bids were 
received. The lowest responsive bid is from Moore Excavation, 
Inc. Thus, Procurement Services recommends that Council 
accept this Report and authorize the Chief Procurement 
Officer to execute the contract with Moore Excavation, Inc. in 
the amount of $2,086,807.00. 

PBOT and Procurement Services identified an aspirational 
goal for COBID Certified subcontractor and supplier utilization 
at 20% of the hard construction costs for the project. Below is 
the utilization plan: 

• 63.73% Self-performed by Moore Excavation, Inc.
• 26.54% Certified COBID subcontractors
• 9.73% Non-Certified subcontractors

Introduced by 
Mayor Ted Wheeler 

Bureau 
Management and 
Finance 

Prepared by 
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Date Prepared 
August 21, 2020 
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Regular 
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20 minutes 
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Moore Excavation, Inc. has identified the following COBID Certified firms as 
participating companies: 

 

Moore Excavation, Inc. acting as the prime contractor intends to contract with the 
following non-certified firms listed below: 

 



Moore Excavation, Inc. is located in Fairview, Oregon, and  a State COBID Certified 
Contractor.  They have a current City of Portland Business Tax Registration and are in 
full compliance with all of the City’s contracting requirements. 

The Bureau of Transportation has funds budgeted in FY 2020-21 for construction, 
inspection and management of the project.  The cost centers for this project are 
T00686, T00656 and T00736. 

It is recommended that a Performance Bond and Payment Bond each at 100% of the 
contract amount be furnished by the Contractor.  Further, it is also recommended that 
a  year Maintenance/Warranty Bond for 20% of the final contract amount be furnished 
by the Contractor before final payment is released. 

Recommended by: 

Lester Spitler 

Chief Procurement Officer 

LS:ea 

Four Fifths Agenda 
Commissioners voted as 
follows: 

 YEAS  NAYS 
1. Fritz 1. Fritz
2. Ryan 2. Ryan
3. Hardesty 3. Hardesty
4. Eudaly 4. Eudaly
Wheeler Wheeler 

Action Taken:
September 16, 2020 Rescheduled to September 16, 2020 at 2:00 p.m.

September 16, 2020  Accepted - Prepare Contract




